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Date as postmarked

Dear colleague

Voluntary Action Islington Annual General Meeting and Awards Ceremony – Wednesday 10th November 6pm – 8pm

Thank you for renewing your membership of Voluntary Action Islington.

I am writing to give you notice about our Annual General Meeting and Awards Ceremony.

This year our AGM will be held on Wednesday 10th November at Voluntary Action Islington, 200a Pentonville Road, London N1 9JP. We are pleased to have as our guest speaker Jack Morris OBE, Chair of the Business Design Centre Group and the Islington Giving Appeals Committee. He will speak about the role of Islington Giving. 
The AGM will start at 6.30pm and will end at 8pm. Refreshments will be served from 6pm.

As a member of Voluntary Action Islington your organisation can nominate trustees to our Board. The Board meets 6 times during each year and has overall responsibility for the organisation and its future direction. If you wish to seek nomination our Chief Executive, Mike Sherriff, would be pleased to discuss with you what is involved. He can be contacted on 020 7832 5802 or mike.sherriff@vai.org.uk Election of new trustees is for a period of up to three years. We are currently required to elect a third of the Board at the AGM. 

If you wish to make a nomination, please return the enclosed form to Elaine Hamling at Voluntary Action Islington elaine.hamling@vai.org.uk  by Wednesday 27th October 2010. Elections will take place at the AGM on Wednesday 10th November. If you are nominating someone, please can you ensure that they provide a short statement of up to 200 words providing information about their role in the voluntary sector in Islington and the skills and experience that they would bring to the role of trustee of Voluntary Action Islington. Please note that these statements will be made available to people attending the AGM and will inform delegates in the event of an election for trustee taking place at the meeting. (There are 4 places available on the Board of trustees).
Please note that this year we will be proposing to adopt new articles of association. We are proposing to move from a system of electing trustees to a system of appointing trustees from amongst our membership. The reason for this proposed change is to ensure that we have a mix of skills on our board. If the new articles are adopted in future members will be asked to apply for roles on the Board in relation to the skills, knowledge and experience that trustees have identified as necessary to enable the Board to function effectively. Trustees would continue to be appointed 
for a 3 year period. We are also taking this opportunity to update our Articles in accordance with recent changes in Company Law. Our proposed new Memorandum and Articles are attached and 
can also be viewed on our web site: www.vai.org.uk  Our current Memorandum and Articles can be viewed on our web site and is available by request from Elaine Hamling elaine.hamling@vai.org.uk. A list of current trustees and our audited accounts are available on our website.
Enclosed with this letter is the agenda for the AGM. Members are entitled to attend general meetings either personally or (in the case of a member organisation) by an authorised representative or by proxy. Proxy forms must be delivered to the Company Secretary, Mike Sherriff, at least 24 hours before the meeting. Delegates from member organisations are also invited to bring along one guest to the AGM.

Please can you return the attached form confirming attendance and any particular dietary or access needs by Friday 29th October 2010. 

We look forward to hearing from you.

Yours sincerely

Mike Sherriff

Chief Executive
